
 

 

 

 

 

City Hall        December 4, 2023 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday December 4, 2023 at 6:00 pm by Mayor 
James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Vern Sumner, Rick Towers, Dan Glotzbach and Todd Reeves. 
 
Also present was Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the November 20, 2023 meeting as written was seconded by Todd 
Reeves and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh    $ 1,249.39 EFTPS-FICA   $ 2,204.86 
 EMPower Retirement         455.00 Grace Hier         150.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax         585.24 KPERS       1,706.13 
 Alan Zlatnik       1,790.19 Taylor Morelli      1,177.01 
 Lisa Stum       1,594.57 Chance Stum      1,307.89 
 Randall Anderson         866.26 Douglas Schreiner        643.07  
 Tina Dick       1,099.58 Frederick White         189.31 
 Thomas Sipp       1,948.88 Century Business Technologies       268.37 
 Linde           106.19 Office Depot           57.38 
 Alan Streit          600.27 James Meyer         554.10 
 Evergy        1,752.13 Auto-Owners Insurance     2,254.00 
 KACM Membership         100.00 Continental Research Corp    1,138.80 
 Gray’s Auto Repair         108.12 Sam’s Club         409.56 
 Hawkins, Inc          546.75 Shawnee Co Solid Waste Dept    8,357.14 
 Zoom Video Communications Inc.         15.99 J. Warren Company Inc.        910.00 
 Kansas One-Call System Inc.            2.40 Knox Signs and Graphics       400.00 
 Rossville Auto Supply         140.91 Rossville Truck & Tractor Co.       734.80 
 Sound Products , Inc.         270.00 St Marys Computers& Printing         45.00 
 Stanley E Oyler Law Offices     4,120.00 Stephen M. Connelly, CPA, PC    1,995.00 
 The Topeka Metro News          22.62 Wehner’s Thriftway        597.55 
 TOTAL     42,474.46 
  
Motion by Todd Reeves to pay bills as presented totaling $42,474.46 was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and 
carried.  
 



Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve agenda as presented was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Council tabled approval of cereal malt beverage licenses for American Legion Post #31 and Wehner’s of Rossville 
until next regular meeting to allow for city attorney to review requirements for background checks. 
 
Mayor presented invitation to ribbon cutting for first phase of walking trail on Wednesday, December 13, 2023. 
 
Thomas Sipp arrived at 6:08pm. 
 
Motion by Rick Towers to go into executive session for 15 minutes to discuss personnel was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. Executive session to be from 6:09 to 6:24 pm with mayor and council attending. 
 
Council reconvened in open session at 6:24pm. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that with additives purchased from Continental Research and Dawn 
dish soap the problems in the lift station on Griswold Street have been better in the past three years. 
 
Mayor reported that he talked to White Star about purchasing excavator and they are checking to see if the City 
would qualify for 40% government discount on purchase of new machine.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on clothing and cold weather gear provided to utility department 
personnel in other municipalities. Following discussion motion by Todd Reeves to purchase gear for new utility 
employee was seconded by Rick Towers and carried. 
 
Police Chief Thomas Sipp reported on equipment and installation costs for replacement of pedestrian crosswalk 
signals on Highway 24 and one year extended warranty for police cameras. 
 
Chief Sipp presented report of police activities and noted that repairs at police station had begun. 
 
Chief Sipp reported that Assistant Chief Schreiner had reviewed animal ordinances and presented copy of 
suggested changes. No action was taken. 
 
Mayor reminded council that City holiday dinner would be December 13, 2023.  
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to adjourn was seconded by Vern Sumner and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:01pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


